

The Most Holy Body and Blood Of Christ June 3, 2018 El Cuerpo Más Santo y La Sangre de Cristo 3 de junio2018



St. Ambrose and

2801 Lincoln St. Anderson, IN 46016 765-644-5956 www.stambrosestmary.org St. Mary

1115 Pearl St. Anderson, IN 46016 765-644-8467 www.stambrosestmary.org

Pastor: Monsignor Robert L. Sell, III
Parochial Vicar: Reverend Daniel P. Shine
Business Manager: Harriett Russel
Parish Secretary: Anita Myers
Pastoral Associate: Janice Storey
igious Education Coordinator: Lawson Hunsicke

Religious Education Coordinator: Lawson Hunsicker Holy Cross School Principal: Tina Neal

Dear Sisters and Brothers in the Lord:

One need only look at the summary page for "Fruitful Harvest 2016" on page ten of the 27 May 2018 edition of "The Catholic Moment" to realize that we are lagging behind most of our sister parishes in the diocese in meeting our commitment for 90% of the proposed goal for each parish.

Currently Saint Ambrose is at 86.8% of their goal payments; while St. Mary is at 71.3%. I realize that St. Mary faces the additional costs of the restoration work that is taking place; however, St. Ambrose has equally been faced with the cost for installation of an external wheelchair ramp and outside passage doors, as well as removal of old trees and bushes around the church building. The age of both complexes is beginning to catch-up to us and there is little that can be done to escape additional costs for maintenance and repair work; especially since both sites are being used regularly.

What can be done? How do we convince the majority of our parishioners that we are striving to be genuine stewards of the financial gifts entrusted to our care while still providing adequate, up-to-date facilities that enable us to meet the needs of our children and all

others for whom we are responsible?

The Phase One external repairs at Saint Mary are nearing completion. We have had to make a change-order within the original contract in order to address all the crosses on the church building. In addition, the decision has been made to protect the annex building by making certain that the eaves and soffits are properly clad in quality grade aluminum to reduce maintenance expenses for the future. That has resulted in an additional Twenty-six Thousand Dollars of work. We are still looking to complete the restoration of the "leprosy" column and then talk about the Phase Two work required on the bell tower.

The point of all of this is that we still need financial commitments to meet our present expenses and to plan for future up-keeps. As my childhood pastor, Monsignor Dierker, told the congregation in Youngstown, Ohio: the good news is we have the money to accomplish this; the bad news is, it's it your pockets! Help us as best you are able to keep our parishes the glorious worship places they are.

Peace be with you, Monsignor

Parish Information

	Monday 6/4/2018	Tuesday /29/ 6/5/2018	Wednesday 6/6/2018	Thursday 6/7/2018	Friday 6/8/2018	Saturday 6/9/2018
St. Mary	NO MASS	8:00 AM Eric Wickens	NO MASS	8:00 AM Intentions of Betty Brownfield	NO MASS	2:30-3:30 Confessions
St. Ambrose	11:00 AM Marie St. Clair	8:00 AM Jonathan Norris	8:00 AM The Peck & Gilbert Families	8:00 AM Eugene Zagorski	8:00 AM Homer Shelton	4:00-5:00 Confessions
Other Locations			11:30 AM St. Vincent Hospital Gerald Fredericks		10:30 AM Keystone Woods Veniero Ippolito	

Liturgical Ministers Schedule

June 9th & 10th	Sat. 4:00 PM St. Mary	Sat. 5:30 PM St. Ambrose	Sun. 7:30 AM St. Mary	Sun. 9:30 AM St. Ambrose	Sun. 11:30 AM St. Mary
Mass Intentions	Patrick Wildman	Rosemary McVey	Beata Kincaid Brovich	St. Clair Family	Pro Populo
Reader	Mary Pat Marstall	Dan Novak	Becky Hull	Rebecca Degitz	Marcos Rodriguez
Eucharistic Ministers	Carol Cukrowitz S. Schipp Joan Sauter Joetta Allison Sister Eileen	Nancy Bollman H Harriett Russel Marian Dykes	Becky Hull Michael Litten Linda Ratliff Lea Papai Dave Papai H	Mary Lamper H Henry Lamper H Nate Bell Steve Culp V. Hernandez Greg Kalisz	Mayra Sierra Yolanda St. Clair Deyda Valenzuela Francisco Cazares Moises Cazares H
Servers	Katie Greene Michael Smith Kayla Smith	Martin Russel Nick Long	Volunteers	Simon Bell Lillian Villegas	Y. Mondragon Y. Rodriguez Sandra Veasco

PARISH COMMUNITY NEWS



<u>Stewardship</u>	
St. Ambrose	\$ 3,965
YTD	\$ 172,861
NTD	\$ 273,000
ST. Mary	\$ 6,090
YTD	\$210,174
NTD	\$378,000
Renovation Fund	\$ (\$111,303 of \$330K)

Visit our website - www.https://stambrosestmary.org On Line Giving— visit us at the following:

St. Ambrose—https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/272 St. Mary—https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/13

Dates To Remember-June 23rd Friends of the Poor Pizza Night at the K of C 5-7:30 PM.

August 25th Friends of the Poor Tenderloin Fry at the K of C 5-7:30 PM.

September 15th Friends of the Poor Walk at Highland Middle School Track Registration at 11 AM-Walk at 12 Noon.

Welcome to Our Faith Family:

Daniela, daughter of Leonardo Cano-Leiva and Esmaralda Rosales, baptized May 13th, 2018 and Greyson, infant son of Christopher and Katherine Hollenback, baptized May 27th, 2018 at St. Ambrose. Evan, son of Ricardo Begley and Seiene Rodriguez, baptized May 26th, 2018 and Dylan, son of Artemio Reyes and Catalina de Jesus, baptized May 26th, 2018 at St. Mary. May God grant them and their families years of health and happiness amongst us.

Knights of Columbus News

Our last chicken fry of the season will be Saturday, June 9th. It will be from 5-7:30 PM and the cost is \$10 for adults and \$5 for children under 12. Also the **pre-sale of tickets has been cancelled**. Columbian Hall will be closed after the end of June until the end of August, so that we can set up for our rummage sale and clean the hall. Donations for the rummage sale can be brought to the hall starting the 9th of July. Call Joe Lambert (606-8711) or Mike Wulle (621-1145) prior to you dropping rummage off at the hall to make sure someone is there. To set up a pick-up of donations, call Joe Lambert at 606-8711. The sale will take place at the hall on August 9th thru August 12th. Thank you for your support.

Wanted: Old Palladium Yearbooks from St. Joseph Academy

The staff at St. Joseph Retreat and Conference Center is looking for donations of old Palladium Yearbooks from the St. Joseph Academy for Retreat Center archives. If you or some you know would be willing to donate any of these, please contact Fr. David Huemmer, Chaplain and Spiritual Director of The St. Joseph Retreat and Conference Center at (765) 551-9585.

SPIRITUAL LIFE

Eucharistic Adoration

St. Mary Adoration is on Thursdays from 2:00 PM to 7:00 PM **Santa Maria** Adoración es el jueves de 14:00-19:00 PM

RCIA– If you are curious about becoming Catholic or wondering what it's all about, the Easter season is a wonderful time to come find out! You are welcome to come, no strings attached, and ask any questions. We meet Tuesday evenings in the Annex across from St. Mary Church from 6:30-8:00 PM. If you need more information, call Mary Pat @ 617-2523, or Lawson @ 706-302-0165, or Janice @ 644-8467.

Please Pray For all those who are ill or injured, especially the sick and elderly in our parishes. The Military in the Middle East: Josh Fisher, son of Gary and Kathy; Pfc. Cole Gillespie Army Infantry, son of David & Samantha Gillespie; Pvt. Jalen Lewis US Army, son of Stephanie Akin; Specialist Mark Schulten, Sergeant Joseph Schulten, Matthew Schulten HM3, grandsons of Cathy Thompson; Michael Shane Carter Air Force, grandson of Marllon and Emily Carter; Lance Corporal Brock Acra stationed in Okinawa Japan US Marine Corp, son of Greg and Sonia Acra. Specialist Clayton Keogh, US Army, grandson of Tim and Maryfrances Kincaid. YN3 Tyler Brock, son of Karen (O'Connor) Brock.

If you have a family member who is in the service and called to active duty and would like to add their name to a list for special prayers, please call the rectory and give us this information. Let us pray for **PEACE World Wide**. God Bless us all!

Need Prayer Intentions

Parishioners of St. Ambrose and St. Mary will pray for you and your special intentions. Call Betty Worden (642-0824). You do not have to give your name. Call Betty if you can help with the prayer line.

Have you ever wondered what life in a monastery is like?

Three days in the life of a monk or nun retreat. Here is a retreat that will allow you to experience the basic life of a monastic; with time for Mass, Liturgy of the Hours, private prayer, seven meals, as well as work periods! The retreat will begin on Tuesday, June 12th at 10:00 AM and end on Thursday, June 14th at 3:00 PM. The retreat is open to anyone 19 or older. The cost of the retreat is \$185.00. A minimum of \$5 is needed at registration. Please let us know of any dietary restrictions or physical restrictions. Registration deadline is June 10th.

Silent retreat opportunity

Men 19 and older: Come and enjoy a weekend experience of the wonder of silence and scripture in the beautiful confines of the St. Joseph Retreat and Conference Center. Retreat will begin Friday, June 15th at 6:00 PM and end on Sunday, June 17th at 3:00 PM. The retreat will include six meals, Mass, Holy hour, a daily conference and plenty of quiet time to reflect. Please let us know of any dietary restrictions. The cost of the retreat is \$175.00. A minimum of \$5 is needed at registration. Deadline for registration is June 10th. For information on either retreat contact Fr. David Huemmer fr.dhuemmer@dol-in.org (765) 551-9585 Samir Azer sazer@dol-in.org (765) 551-9570

Weekly Scriptures:

Sun. Ex 24:3-8, Heb 9:11-15, Mk 14:12-16, 22-26; **Mon.** 2 Pt 1:2-7, Mk 12:1-12; **Tues.** 2 Pt 3:12-15a, 17-18, Mk 12:13-17; **Wed.** 2 Tm 1:1-3, 6-12, Mk 12:18-27; **Thurs.** 2 Tm 2:8-15, Mk 12:28-34 **Fri.** Hos 11:1, 3-4, 8c-9, Eph 3:8-12, 14-19, Jn 19:31-37; **Sat.** 2 Tm 4:1-8, Lk 2:41-51

OUTREACH

Mother Seton Ladies will meet for the 11:00 AM Mass on June 4th, followed by lunch at Perkin's.

Positions Available

Holy Cross School has positions available in their cafeterias at the North and South campuses. If you are interested, please call the St. Ambrose Rectory at (765) 644-5956.

Soup Kitchen

The **Catholic Community of Anderson Soup Kitchen Ministry** is in need of men and women willing to prepare soup for the Soup Kitchen Ministry. There are five openings at this time. All supplies are furnished. You prepare the soup at home and return the soup to St. Mary's School Annex. For more information call Ron Cole at 779-4302.

Fruitful Harvest

Current pledge balances must be received and **posted** no later than September 1st, 2018 in the Fruitful Harvest Office. If you wish to make a gift electronically please visit the diocesan website at www.dol-in.org. Thank you for your continued stewardship and prayers to your parish.

Catholic Exchange Students— Host families are needed for high school exchange students arriving in August for the school year. Exchange students enrich the lives of their host families, peers, teacher, and the entire community. If you are interested in hosting and have question please contact Julie Siegel at (859) 229-2030 or jsiegel@edutrav.org.

St. Vincent de Paul

Will be at the church doors next weekend June 9th & 10th to collect your monetary donations. Please be as generous as you budget allows.

"We Can Care"- Is a collaborative ministry of St. Ambrose and St. Mary churches in Anderson for St. Vincent de Paul. The boxes will be at the entrances of both churches to receive your donations. Monetary donations can be placed in the orange boxes. The collection on June 9th & 10th will be Tuna/Salmon or Jam. Your participation will be greatly appreciated by the hungry families of Madison County.



South Campus Pre-3 thru Grade 1 2825 Lincoln St. 765-642-8428

www.holycrossschool-anderson.com

North Campus Grades 2 thru 8 325 E. 11th St. 765-642-1848

United in faith and rooted in Catholic identity, Holy Cross School encourages students to achieve their personal best in academics and model Christ in service and faith.

Holy Cross School is accepting enrollment for the 2018-19 school year. We welcome parishioners and their children to join the Holy Cross School family. Contact one of the school offices listed above. Make Catholic education a tradition in your family!

Young Church

All High School Youth

Service Hours are available this summer

Please call or text 317-989-5941 and be sure to include your name with message or email Janice at <u>janicestorey9@gmail.com</u> to get details and participate

Sunday Religious Education Clases de catesismo dominical

Classes have concluded for this school year! You may register for next year by contacting Janice or Lawson at 644-8467 or Gaby at 635-6348. Remember that if you are planning to prepare for First Communion or Confirmation that you must register for Sunday Religious Education at least one year in advance. A minimum of one year in a Catholic School or Sunday Religious Education is required prior to your sacramental year. All students in elementary school are encouraged to register to continue their formation.

¡ las clases han concluido para este año escolar! Puede inscribirse para el próximo año poniéndose en contacto con Janice o Lawson al 644-8467 o Gaby al 635-6348. Recuerde que si usted está planeando prepararse para la primera comunión o confirmación que usted debe registrarse para la educación religiosa dominical por lo menos un año de antelación. Un mínimo de un año en una escuela católica o domingo de educación religiosa se requiere antes de su año sacramental. Todos los estudiantes en la escuela primaria son animados a registrarse para continuar su formación.

DESDE EL PASTOR

Queridas Hermanas y Hermanos en el Señor:

Basta con mirar la página de resumen de "Fruitful Harvest 2016" en la página 10 de la edición del 27 de mayo de 2018 de "The Catholic Moment" para darse cuenta de que nos estamos quedando atrás de la mayoría de nuestras parroquias hermanas en la diócesis en cumplir nuestro compromiso de 90 % de la meta propuesta para cada parroquia.

Actualmente Saint Ambrose está en el 86.8% de sus pagos de objetivos; mientras que St. Mary está en el 71.3%. Me doy cuenta de que St. Mary enfrenta los costos adicionales del trabajo de restauración que está teniendo lugar; Sin embargo, St. Ambrose también se ha enfrentado al costo de la instalación de una rampa externa para sillas de ruedas y de las puertas de paso externas, así como a la eliminación de viejos árboles y arbustos alrededor del edificio de la iglesia. La edad de ambos complejos está comenzando a ponerse al día para nosotros y es poco lo que se puede hacer para evitar los costos adicionales de mantenimiento y reparación; especialmente porque ambos sitios se usan regularmente.

¿Qué se puede hacer? ¿Cómo convencemos a la mayoría de nuestros feligreses de que nos estamos esforzando por ser custodios genuinos de los regalos financieros confiados a nuestro cuidado al tiempo que proporcionamos instalaciones adecuadas y actualizadas que nos permitan satisfacer las necesidades de nuestros hijos y todos los demás para ¿De quién somos responsables?

Las reparaciones externas de la Fase Uno en Santa Maria están a punto de completarse. Hemos tenido que hacer un cambio de orden dentro del contrato original para poder abordar todas las cruces en el edificio de la iglesia. Además, se tomó la decisión de proteger el edificio anexo asegurándose de que los aleros y sofitos estén debidamente revestidos en aluminio de calidad para reducir los gastos de mantenimiento para el futuro. Eso ha resultado en un adicional de Veintiséis Mil Dólares de trabajo. Todavía estamos buscando completar la restauración de la columna "lepra" y luego hablar sobre el trabajo de la Fase Dos requerido en el campanario.

El objetivo de todo esto es que todavía necesitamos compromisos financieros para cubrir nuestros gastos actuales y planificar futuros aumentos.

Como dijo mi pastor de infancia, Monseñor Dierker, a la congregación en Youngstown, Ohio: la buena noticia es que tenemos el dinero para lograr esto; la mala noticia es que ¡son tus bolsillos! Ayúdenos lo mejor que pueda para mantener nuestras parroquias en los gloriosos lugares de adoración que son.

La paz sea contigo, Monseñor





200 West 53rd Street, Anderson, IN 46013 765-649-5255 LooseCares.com



Pet Cremation Services

by Loose Funeral Homes

200 West 53rd Street, Anderson, IN 46013 765-643-7387 LoyalAndTrue.com

NOTRE DAME BOOK SHELF

Anderson's Only Quality Catholic Gift and Bookstore

Bibles-Nativities-Rosaries Baptism Gifts Sterling Silver Medals & Cross Pendants 1st Communion & Confirmation Gifts Wall Crosses-Statues-Framed Artwork 1219 Fletcher Street Anderson, IN 46016 765-642-9774 1-800-773-2220 notredamebookshelf.com





Established 1946

LICENSED

BONDED

INSURED

1320 East 60th Street Anderson, Indiana 46013

Ph: (765) 643-6444 • Fax: (765) 644-6786 www.westelectricinc.com

James O. Anderson Attorney at Law

Practice Concentration: Estate Settlements* Wills* Trusts Real Estate & Business Transactions One Citizens Plaza, Suite 210 800 Main Street, Anderson (765) 643-3100

email james.o.anderson@sbcglobal.net



FUNERAL

229 South Rangeline Road Anderson, Indiana (765) 643-7474

www.rozelle-johnson.com



mybestwaycleaners.com 643 8082 706 S. Scatterfield Rd. 2716 Nichol Ave. 7017 S. St. Rd. 67



515 East 53rd Street Anderson, IN 46013 765-644-6658 www.brownbutzdiedring.com

GREGORY R. BUSING, D.D.S. 1700 Broadway

Anderson, IN 46012 765-644-4765



Thompson GYN, LLC

DR. DENISE THOMPSON

Comprehensive and Compassionate Care for Women

(765) 534-3840 ex (785) 534-3638 299 E. Pendleton Ave Lapal IN 46061



765.649.3716

FAX 765.649.2787 WWW. HOOSIER PRESS. NET HOOSIERPRESS@SECGLOBAL.NET

- SUSINESS CARDS
- LETTERHEAD
- . FLYERS · INVITATIONS
- . ENVELOPES
- . LAMINATIONS
- . BROCHURES
- GREETING CARDS
- . POST CARDS

Martin Russel, Broker/REALTOR* **REMAX REALTY SERVICES**

Active Parishioner RusselRealtor@gmail.com

317-408-9951 cell/text Serving Anderson and Central Indiana



to St. Ambrose or St. Mary Church with each closed real estate transaction. Present this ad to Martin Russel



